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June 2015 

Dear Friends of the Denver Children’s Advocacy Center, 

As we look back to 2014 in this annual report, we are also celebrating our 20th anniversary, and looking ahead to a    

future that will enable us to meet the changing needs of Denver’s most vulnerable children and families.  

Now that the dust has settled on the 2014 opening of the third house on our campus, the “Medical House,” children 

and families are able to access almost all the services they need in one child-friendly location. At DCAC, our goal is for 

the healing to begin from the moment child victims of abuse, neglect and violence are connected with rescuers.        

Forensic interviewers, police officers, district attorneys and victim advocates work as a team to investigate these        

terrible crimes, and the house is open and accessible for any child whose forensic interview indicates the need for a 

medical exam.  

The Medical House was designed in partnership with Denver Health. Dr. Kathryn Wells, the Medical Director of the 

Denver Health Clinic at the Family Crisis Center and Attending Physician for Denver Health and Children's Hospital     

Colorado, shared a dream with us for many years that there should be a special place on the campus for child victims 

where their medical needs can be met with kindness and compassion. Young victims are also benefiting from the new 

house’s beautiful “sensory” playground, which is specially designed to calm and soothe traumatized children.  

As we grow the capacity of our Children’s Campus, we are also expanding our outreach into the community. We don’t 

wait for high-risk and fragile families to find us. We meet children and families where they are – in their homes, their 

early childhood centers, and their schools - where our interventions can have the most impact. In 2014, in partnership 

with Clayton Early Learning Center, Florence Crittenton Services, Head Start, Mile High United Way, Nurse Family    

Partnership, and other community partners, more than 1,000 families were served offsite. Last year – both onsite and 

off-site - we served more than 4,000 children, plus their parents and caregivers. We couldn’t do that without the      

incredible support of a very caring community.  

We are celebrating our 20th anniversary throughout 2015 with a mix of events designed to engage new supporters and 

thank the good friends who have championed our cause for many years. Whether you are a new friend, an old friend, 

or have yet to be introduced to DCAC, we hope you will join us to share in the celebration of our 20-year journey.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Gizane Indart, PsyD., Executive Director                         Matthew Hogan, Esq., Board Chair 



New Medical House 

In June, DCAC opened the third 

building on our child-friendly campus, the 

Medical House.  In collaboration with   

Denver Health, we are now able to        

perform medical exams onsite.  This      

significant accomplishment came after 

years of planning and fundraising. 

Major funding for the new house was   

provided by Ben and Lucy Ana Walton.  

Other generous donors include the 

Boettcher Foundation, the Gates Family 

Foundation, MDU Resources, Ready Foods, 

the National Children’s Alliance, and the 

Colorado Garden Show.  A sensory-

integrated playground specially designed 

to calm and soothe traumatized children 

was donated and installed by Anadarko 

Petroleum Corporation. 

We are proud to be an integral part of the 

collaborative work happening in the child 

welfare community in Denver. 
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Our Programs 
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COMMUNITY OUTREACH—KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE 

Denver Safe from the Start - Our abuse prevention program for children ages 3-8, and their parents and teachers, is offered in 

partnership with Denver Public Schools.  We focus on low-income communities with high rates of violence, crime, and child abuse 

or neglect.  

Early Childhood Development – Our mental health specialists work with Clayton Early Learning Center, Florence Crittenton      

Services, Head Start, Mile High United Way, Nurse Family Partnership, and other community partners to provide home visits, on-

site assessments, and referrals for mental health treatment.  

Trauma-Informed Training and Consultation – We educate and support the many professionals and community members who 

are not mental health specialists, but who work with traumatized children—day care providers, educators, foster parents, and 

people in law enforcement and social services.  

RAPID RESPONSE—IMMEDIATE SUPPORT FOR CHILD VICTIMS 

Forensic Interviews – DCAC coordinates the multi-disciplinary team (MDT) that responds to allegations of child abuse and neglect, 

as well as cases where children have witnessed homicide or acute violence. Immediately after a crime is suspected, child victims 

are interviewed by DCAC’s highly qualified, neutral forensic interviewers in warm, welcoming child-friendly facilities that help to     

mitigate their trauma. 

Victim Advocacy – Each family has a victim advocate who provides support throughout the investigation, explains the criminal 

justice process and victims’ rights, and coordinates services.  Staff are on call around the clock to respond to families in crisis, and 

to support our colleagues on the MDT.   

Integrated Medical Care - A doctor and medical assistant are onsite two days a week to conduct immediate medical               

examinations for children where abuse is suspected. Many young victims also suffer from lack of primary medical and dental care, 

which exacerbates their trauma. DCAC coordinates referrals to ensure they receive the integrated medical and mental health care 

that is essential to healing.  

TREATMENT & INTEGRATED SERVICES— HELPING FAMILIES RECOVER FROM TRAUMA 

Assessment and Mental Health Treatment - We use a developmentally sensitive, biologically respectful approach to               

coordinated health and mental health care for child trauma victims. Intensive, coordinated care management draws in all people 

involved in the child’s life— family members, foster parents, social service caseworkers, day care providers, prosecutors, victim 

advocates, doctors, teachers and school personnel.  

Psychiatric Care – When child trauma victims need psychiatric care, onsite consultation is available through our growing  part-

nership with Mental Health Corporation of Denver.  

Legal Services – Through a partnership with Rocky Mountain Children’s Law Center, onsite legal staff coordinate with our         

therapists and victim advocates to help “kinship” families, those where family members take in children who have been removed 

from their homes, to understand their legal rights.   



The Impact 
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485 
forensic interviews 

1,344 
children received         

assessment, crisis     

management & therapy 

481 
children received         

intensive mental health 

treatment 

744 
parents and caregivers 

received family support 

services 

children 

 

2,081 
51 

parents 

97 
teachers 

& 
received prevention    

programming 

2,281 
professionals &        

community members   

received training &    

consultation 

children 



By the Numbers 
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Race of Children Served 

One in four girls &  

one in six boys  

will be sexually assaulted by 

the age of 18. 
Source: National Sexual Violence Resource Center 

Types of Child Abuse 

Age of Children Served 

Relationship to Victim 



Financial Activity 
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Expenses 

Revenue 

Total Expenses—$1,564,797 

Total Revenue—$1,782,067 



Leadership 
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2014 Board of Directors 
Matthew Hogan, Esq. │ Partner, Sherman & Howard │ Board Chair 

Benjamin S. Walton │ Architect & Philanthropist │ Vice Chair 

Jay Ottoson │ President & Chief Executive Officer, SM Energy │ Treasurer 

Kim Roberts │ Community Activist & Philanthropist │ Secretary 

Brandon Bontrager | Supply Chain Manager, Rockies Region, Anadarko Petroleum  

Amy Brimah | Attorney, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck LLC  

Veronica Cruz | Accounting Manager, Paladina Health  

Amber Elias | Deputy General Counsel, Denver Public Schools 

Michael Fadell, M.D. | Pediatric Radiology, Children’s Hospital Colorado  

Craig Johlfs, CFP, CMFC │Financial Advisor, Waddell & Reed 

Shalyn Kettering │ University of Colorado Law Student 

Sarah Laszlo, Esq., CPA | Tax Manager, Deloitte 

Karen Loeb | Adjunct Professor, Daniels College of Business, University of Denver    

Dan Pabon | Colorado State Representative, District 4  

Floyd Trujillo | President & CEO, Conquest Energy  

Casey Tynan | Associate Producer, Van Gilder Insurance Company  

 

2014 Staff & Consultants 
Gizane Indart, PsyD. │ Executive Director 

Lucy Ana Aviles | Pro Bono Bilingual Child & Family Therapist  

Jodi L. Byrnes | Director of Forensic Interview Program 

Kristen Chamberlain | Child & Family Therapist  

Angela Davidson | Director of Assessment & Treatment Program  

Jessica Gershwin | Bilingual Child & Family Therapist  

Catherine Hay | Child & Family Therapist  

Raquel Hernandez | Bilingual Victim Advocate & Intake Coordinator  

Lucero Herrera │ Bilingual Case Manager 

Agustin Leone | Bilingual Prevention Specialist & Program Coordinator  

Kimberly Lowery-Grimm | Forensic Interviewer & Volunteer Coordinator 

Emilia McGinn │ Bilingual Case Manager 

Maya Oyarbide-Sanchez | Bilingual Child & Family Therapist  

Meagan Rohde | Bilingual Child & Family Therapist  

Dulce Solis | Bilingual Forensic Interviewer  

Amber Stead, CPA | Director of Finance & Operations  

Jerry Yager, PsyD. | Director of Training & Community Education  

 

Anne DePrince, PhD | Research & Program Evaluation                                                                         Beth Croucher | Strategic Consultant 

Lauren Hellerstein | Special Projects Volunteer                                                                                                       Nick Joseph | IT Consultant 

Mary Justice | Special Projects Volunteer                                                                Mandy M. Rigg │ Grantwriter & Fundraising Consultant 

Paul Smith, CPA | Financial Consultant                                                                                               Kathryn Wells, MD | Medical Consultant                                              



Donor Support 

Super Heroes League 
$50,000 and above 

Colorado Division of Criminal Justice/Victims of Crime Act (VOCA) 
Denver Victim Assistance & Law Enforcement (VALE) 

The Piton Foundation 
Walton Family Foundation 

Sandcastle Society 
$10,000 to $49,999 

 
Anonymous 

Anschutz Family Foundation 
Boettcher Foundation 

Carlos Gonzalez Foundation 
Colorado Children's Alliance 

Colorado Department of Human Services,  
Division of Child Welfare Services –  

Children’s Justice Act  
Colorado Department of Public Health &  

Environment, Tony Grampsas Youth Services (TGYS)  
Denver Active 20-30 Children’s Foundation/ 

Colorado Rockies Charity Fund,  
a fund of the McCormick Foundation  

Gates Family Foundation 
Hedge Funds Care, Inc. 

Virginia W. Hill Foundation  
Kiewit Companies Foundation  

Kiewit Infrastructure Group 
Maptek 

National Children’s Alliance 
Javan & Julie Ottoson 

The Louis & Harold Price Foundation 
Kim & Rob Roberts 

SM Energy Company 
Sprout Foundation 

Vail Resorts 

Red Wagon Circle 
$5,000 to $9,999 

 
Anadarko Petroleum Corporation 

Anthony Best 
Temple Hoyne Buell Foundation  

Hein & Associates 
Kroger Foundation/King Soopers 

Leatherwood Foundation 
Ready Foods 

Rocky Mountain Active 20-30 
Rose Youth Foundation/Rose Community Foundation 

TJX Foundation 
Younggren Family Fund 
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Special Volunteers 

BOMA 

Concerts for Kids 

Deloitte 

Metco Landscape 

Warm-A-Heart 



Donor Support 
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Rocking Horse Ring 
$1,000 to $4,999 

Anonymous 
Ledge Brady 

Robert & Kathleen Clark  
CoBiz Financial 

Colorado Riders Club, LLC 
Thomas Congdon 

Jerry Cooper 
Denver Post Community Foundation  

Roberta Distefano 
Ent Federal Credit Union 

Gannett Foundation/9NEWS 
Katherine Hart 

Matt & Mary Kay Hogan 
David & Susan Honeyfield 

 

Gizane Indart & Gerard Leone 
Craig Johlfs  

Madeleine A. Kane 
Kiewit Building Group  

Ken & Susan Klaus 
Dwight Landes 
Jennifer Lang 

Mack Family Fund 
Mallgren & Ferrell, P.C. 

Mile High Comics 
Milender White Construction Co. 

New West Physicians, P.C. 
Donna Parker 

Kelsey Peterson 
Milam Pharo 

Harry W. Rabb Foundation 
Patricia Rawlings 

Rocky Mountain Court System, Inc.  
Rotary Club of Denver Southeast  

Foundation 
Safeway Foundation 

The Schlessman Family Foundation 
Mark & Tracy Solomon 

TAG Restaurant  
Judith Tennant  

Wells Fargo Foundation 
Western Regional Children’s Advocacy 

Center 
David Whitcomb 

 



Donor Support 
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Mark Allen 
Wanluck Amornvivat 

Scott Anderson 
Anonymous 

Revekka Balancier 
Monnie Barrett 

Don Beason 
James Bodi 

Leslie Baldwin 
Brandon Bontrager 

Christina Borden 
BP Fabric of America Fund/ 

Matthew Katsos 
Lisle Bradley 

David Bradwell 
Craig Briggs 

Constance Buckley 
David Bunch 

Joseph Buschman 
James Chance 

Matthew Christensen 
Colorado Athletic Club 

Colorado Nonprofit Social Enterprise Exchange 
Joan Cordo 

Jennifer Core 
Elizabeth Croucher 

Kathleen Crusan-Ford 
Veronica Cruz 

CubaCuba 
Dennis Dahl 

Larry & Maureen Davidson 
Torrance Delgado 

Denver District Adult Probation  
Mark DeSarro 
Megan Devine 
Joanne Ditmer 
Andre Dixon 
Bree Dulaney 
Kelly Dunkin 
Ace Duyao 

Dynasty III Painting, Inc.  
Claire Epke 

Sharyar Esmailli 
Michael Faddell 
Vernoica Figoli 

William Gallegos 
John Gartner 

Robert Gibson 
Brooke Gilbertson 

 

Nick Goulet 
Robert Graham 

Andy Grant 
Dennis Gray 

Marie L. Greenwood K-8 School 
James Halpenny 

Nicholas Haniszewski 
Maureen Hannen 

Daniel Hansen 
Allison Harris 

Janet Hartmann 
Kanitha Heng 

Laurie Heydman 
Jennifer Holt 
Alan Hoover 

Douglas Hsiao 
Imperial Court of the Rocky Mountain Empire 

Jeff Jacobson 
Paul Jacobson 

Brad & Kelly Jensen 
Gabrielle Johnson 

Barbara Jones 
Kris Jones 

Kaiser Permanente 
Marcy Kaufman 
Shalyn Kettering 
Kristen Kinnell 
Tiffany Klabo  

Kenneth Klaws 
Ruth Koch 

Christopher Lane 
Sarah Laszlo 

Amanda Leeman 
Agustin Leone 
Hugh Lesner 

Kishawn Leuthauser 
David Lidke 
Todd Light 
Karen Loeb 

Jennifer Lopez 
M.E.M. Travel 
Ethan Magusin 

Maitea, LLC 
Dina Manes 

Anne Mansfield 
Nathan Mares 
Olga Markham 
Mary Martinez 
Carla Matheson 

 

Patrick McInerney 
Ted McMurren 

Amber McReynolds 
Louise Mendez 

Juan Montenegro 
Shirley Moses 

Lauren Mueller 
Anne Nazarenus 
Jessica Neumann 

Noble Energy 
Kim Norton 

Sunshine Ollman 
Deirdre Oss 
Dan Pabon 

Kelsey Petersen 
Lindsey Pizza 

Richard Polack 
Marti Potter 

Martin Rausch 
Alissa Rey 

Mandy M. Rigg Consulting, Inc. 
Samantha Rios 
Laura Russell  
Lesley Sachen  
Victor Sanchez 

Lindsay Sandoval 
Jennifer Scholl 

Teresa Schultheis 
Umar Shabazz 

Zak Sloan 
Paul Smith 

Megan Snow 
Erin Snyder 

Colin and Amber Stead 
Nancy Stockton 
Kevin Swaving 
Pamela Sweet 
Katy Tartakoff 
Diane Taussig 
Genina Taylor 

Allison Tomaselli 
Casey Tynan 
Linda Vliet 

Jack Wadkins 
Todd Wahlstrom 

Robyn Wulfekoetter 
Kedge Zawack 
Yinghui Zhang 

Katherine Zielinski 

Dollhouse Donors 
up to $999 



Denver Children’s Advocacy Center 
2149 Federal Boulevard 

Denver, CO 80211 

303.825.3850 

www.DenverCAC.org 

 

Thank you  
to the thousands of individual donors,  

corporations, foundations, sponsors,  

multidisciplinary team members, agencies, and  

organizations that make our  

work possible. 

A special thanks to Amber Stead 

and Mandy M. Rigg for their 

hard work in creating this     

annual report. 


